
Chignik Lagoon LSAC Minutes 
February 2, 2021 

 
Meeting called to order at 4:04PM 
 
LSAC members in attendance: Rhonda Gregorio, Jolene Tupuola, Christina Anderson, 
Katharine Smith. Guests in attendance: Nancy Mills, Sara Erickson, Jim Dube 
 
Rhoda moved to accept the agenda, Christina seconded - motion carried. 
Christina moved to approve the minutes from last month.  Rhonda seconded, motion carried. 
 
During the principal’s report Jim talked about the Monday noon start and how we would be 
moving to a late start at 10:00 am for the month of February.  Principals will be meeting in late 
February to discuss what Mondays will look like in March.  Jim mentioned the district adopted a 
new math curriculum K-12 and how rollout would look.  Finally, Jim gave kudos to the school 
staff for a job well done in preparing for and working with the BBAHC health team for the Covid 
vaccinations.  
 
Nancy mentioned that at this time of year teachers start to feel a big push to get students 
through the standards. Soft standards will be getting more of an emphasis soon. 
 
A question was asked about whether or not the spotty internet in the community was causing 
students to fall behind in their work given that a number of them are attending virtually. Both 
Sara and Nancy feel that the internet isn’t really any worse than it has been in the past and 
students are doing alright. 
 
Jim discussed how the impact aid program works and that this year we were allowed to use last 
year’s data. 
 
There was discussion about possibly moving this year’s March spring break to the end of the 
year but it was decided to keep the calendar as-is.  
 
This was followed by a discussion about next year’s calendar.  Christina moved to take the five 
floating days as a spring break from Feb 28 - March 4.  Rhonda seconded the motion and it 
carried. 
 
There was discussion about having students possibly paint the water tower to spruce it up. 
Jolene said it would need to go before the council for approval.  This could be something next 
year’s seniors take on as part of their employability standards for graduation. 
 
The next meeting was set for March 9 at 4:00PM 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:37PM 
 


